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Glenview Community Church

October 25,  2009
8:30 a.m.	  Bell Choir	
10:30 a.m.	 Chancel Choir,  Bell 	
		  Choir  	  
Scripture:
Job 42:1-6, 10-17
Mark 10:46-52
Sermon: 
“No Explanation for Suffering”
Rev. Dr. Howard Roberts

The love we give away is 
the only love we keep.

Elbert Hubbard

November 1,  2009
All Saints Day
Communion

8:30 a.m.	   	
10:30 a.m.	 Chancel Choir

Scripture:
Isaiah 25:6-9
Revelation 21:1-6a
Sermon: 
“When Saints Go Marching”
Rev. Dr. Howard Roberts

All Church Memorial Service
at 3:00 p.m. 

The Book of Job is a watershed work on the 
issues of suffering and unfairness.  People 
have understood God and suffering and 
unfairness in a completely different light 
after Job’s experience. The character, Job, 
often is referred to as a person of great 
patience.  That is an erroneous conclusion.  
Job experienced an unbelievable amount 
of pain, suffering, and hardship in a rela-
tive short period of time, but he did not 
accept those events and suffering without 
questions, anger, and struggle.  Job was a 
person willing to say what he thought and 
felt.  Job was willing to confront God with 
his hurt, anger, and bitterness.  Job stood 
his ground with his friends and his wife, 
resisting their accusations and advice.  He 
also stood his ground with God, not usually 
our view of how one is to interact with God 
but an approach portrayed, described, and 
supported many places in the Bible and 
especially in the character of Job.  

In a single day Job was wiped out emotion-
ally and nearly physically.  The Sabeans 
ran off with his oxen and slaughtered his 
hired hands.  Lightening struck his sheep 
barn and burned up the whole flock, not 
to mention the shepherds.  The Chaldeans 
rustled his camels and made short work of 
the camel drivers.  And a hurricane hit with 
such devastating effect the house where 
his seven sons and three daughters were 
having a party that there were not enough 
of them left in the wreckage to identify.  
And then Job came down with leprosy. And 
that was only Monday.  Job could hardly 
wait for Tuesday! 

For Job, the facts simply did not add up. 
The facts do not add up for us either. 
Simply plug contemporary illustrations into 
Job’s arguments: “innocent” but starving 
children in the Third World; justice seek-
ing people imprisoned; people who die in 
their prime; people who are faithful to God 
get cancer, experience horrible suffer-
ing, and die; loving parents lose children 
to accidents and disease. Mafia dons and 
spoiled entertainers profit obscenely from 
flouting God’s rules.  Corporate executives 

are paid millions of dollars while millions of 
people are out of work; people in power use 
power to divide people against each other; 
random killings; embassies crumpled in 
rubble; millions who live quiet, happy lives 
and seem never to give God a thought.  Far 
from fading away, Job’s questions about 
this world’s unfairness only grow louder and 
shriller.

If we can come to the awareness that life 
is unfair, we may find insight to cope with 
suffering. Life is not fair, but God is.  God 
is not life.  Job’s faith in God remained and 
that sustained him through the awareness, 
discovery, and acknowledgment that life is 
unfair. 

Just as a cake is not about eggs, flour, milk, 
and shortening, but uses those ingredients 
in the process of creating a cake, Job is not 
“about” suffering; it merely uses such ingre-
dients in its larger story, which is concerned 
with cosmic questions.  Seen as a whole, Job 
is primarily about faith in its starkest form.   
What a gift Job gave to all of us who have 
come after him.  Many continue to view the 
experiences of suffering as coming from 
God as punishment or to teach people les-
sons or any number of other ancient views 
of cause and effect relationship.   Job’s 
struggle and approach, however, gives us a 
fellow seeker who was willing to express a 
different, healthier, more helpful approach.  
Thanks Job.  And thanks be to God for work-
ing through Job to help us discover that 
often life is unfair but God always is fair.
						    
	 Howard 

November 8,  2009

8:30 a.m.	   	
10:30 a.m.	 PYF Singers

Scripture:
Ruth 3:1-5; 4:13-17 
Psalm 23
Sermon: 
“Risk and Restoration”
Rev. Dr. Pamela Keckler



BLOOD DRIVE
Sunday, 
November 1
GCC BLOOD DRIVE NEEDS YOU!
GCC and LifeSource will be holding its an-
nual blood drive on Sunday, November 1st 
in the Plymouth Room from 7:30 a.m.-12:30 
p.m.  If you are at least 17 years old and 
weigh a minimum of 110 lbs., we are asking 
for your participation in this lifesaving mis-
sion.  Donating blood is safe, fast and easy 
and the benefit to those in need is priceless.  
Mark your calendars for 
November 1st and make it 
your day to donate blood.  Sign 
up sheets will be available the 
next two weeks during coffee 
hour for you to reserve your 
time.  You may also sign up 
to donate by calling Sally 
Hicks at (847) 729-3162.  

Dealing with
Breast Cancer
Friday, November 6, 11:00 a.m.
There are women in this church 
dealing with breast cancer.  
Several have asked that there 
be a time to gather as a group 
to share information and 
converse with one an-
other.  A meeting has 
been scheduled for 
Friday, November 6 at 
11:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon 
in Room # 5.  Questions?  Please call 
Rev. Pam Keckler at (847)724-2210 ext. 24 or 
Marilyn Belleau, Parish Nurse at (847)724-
2210 ext. 30.

Adult Education Seminar
presents: Happy Birthday
	     To our Organ
	        In The Chapel at 9:30 a.m. 

October 25
A Conversation with John Paul Buzard.  The 
Founder and President of Buzard Pipe Or-
gan Builders talks about his creation of our 
“heroic” instrument and its role in leading 
Congregational worship.

November 1 
A Conversation with Howard Roberts and 
Andrew Lewis.  GCC’s Senior Minister and 
Director of the Chancel Choir share their 
thoughts about selection of hymns, collabo-
ration between clergy and music staff, and 
the role of music in Congregational worship.

Leadership is Seeking
The Leadership Committee seeks nomina-
tions for volunteers to serve as Church Clerk, 
Church Treasurer, Vice Moderator and At-
Large Members on the Executive Board for 
the 2010-2011 church year. 
Their volunteer responsibilities can be sum-
marized as follows: 
Church Clerk-Works with church staff to 
maintain an accurate and detailed record 
of the proceedings of the Church, member-
ship rolls and attendance records.  The Clerk 
serves as Secretary of our major meetings 
and serves on the Executive Board. 
Church Treasurer-Works with the Church 
Business Administrator and the Finance 
Board to assure that we have accurate 
record keeping for all financial records for 
receipts & disbursements, operating and 
trust accounts, and financial reports. The 
Treasurer serves on the Executive Board and 

GCC Career Network
Monday, October 26 at 12 p.m. and 7 p.m. 
Organizing Yourself for A Career Shift
presented by Andrew Olsen.

Make an effective career transition by iden-
tifying your skills and clarifying your goals.
Bring structure and discipline to your day 
and gain a sense of accomplishment.

Andrew Olson has helped small and large 
companies find job candidates and coun-
seled individuals making career transitions 
for over 25 years. He has worked within the 
telecommunications, capital goods and 
equipment, financial services, software, 
consumer, food, education and leisure prod-
ucts and services industries.

Sara Thomsen in Concert
UCC Wellington Ave Church
Saturday, October 24
7:00 p.m.
Sara Thomsen in Concert Benefitting Voices 
for Creative Nonviolence and Wellington 
UCC Wellington Avenue
 615 W. Wellington, Chicago

Tickets are  $25

No one will be turned away for lack of 
funds. Tickets are available at Women and 
Children First, 5233 N Clark St, Chicago 
IL,online at www.waucc.org  or reserve 
tickets at saralive@vcnv.org or by calling 
773-935-0642. 

Sara Thomsen is a singer-songwriter with 
a soulful voice, poetic lyrics,and haunting 
melodies. Her music comes from the heart, 
and that’s where it takes you. 

November 8 
A Conversation with Gary Wendt and 
Andrew Lewis.  Director of Instrumental 
Music and Organist Gary and Choir Director 
Andy share their perspectives on music at 
GCC, the role of the organ, the choir and the 
Congregation in worship and community 
outreach.

is the chief financial officer of the church. 
Vice-Moderator-This is the second high-
est elected lay officer of the Church.  This 
person performs the duties of the Modera-
tor when the Moderator is unable to serve 
and serves as the Chair of the Leadership 
Committee. 
At-Large Members to the Executive 
Board: In addition to your responsibilities 
as a member of the Executive Board for 
two years, you will also serve on either the 
Leadership Committee or Personnel and 
Ministerial Relations Committee. 
If you are interested in one of these posi-
tions or want to recommend someone 
else, please contact Lloyd Bettis, Chair 
of the Leadership Committee for further 
information on the responsibilities and 
requirements.  He can be reached by email 
at lbettis@nationalbureau.com or by phone 
during the day at 312-861-4272.

If you are unemployed, returning to work, 
considering a job change or looking to ex-
pand your business network please join us! 
We meet at 12 p.m. and 7 p.m. on the last 
Monday of each month to hear speakers, 
share experiences, resources, job open-
ings and support one another. Members 
have access to a Yahoo! Group to share 
information, community meetings dates 
and be alerted of opportunities. Contact 
Alek Jablonski at (847)486-1920/ajablon-
ski03@hotmail.com or Rev. Pam Keckler at 
(847)724-2210 for more information and 
a listing of other local networking group 
meeting dates and times. 



PYF
in October,  4 – 6  p.m. 
Youth Room unless otherwise noted

October 25th                      
Small Groups; Topic Self – Esteem. Large 
Group Fellowship Activity & Open Gym, 
Open Youth Room.

Confirmation
October 25
Regular opening prayers at 9:30 a.m. in the 
Plymouth Room followed by class. 

Remember to turn in your CROP walk 
money to your teacher.

GC
C-BBQ

Youth 
Christmas Tree Sale

13th Annual

Workshop 
Caring for the Caregivers: 
Tuesday, November 3 at 7-9 p.m. 
Creating Caregiver Support Circles for the 
Holidays

Learn:
--	 how you can help someone providing 

long-term care for their loved one,
--	 how you can “get real” about what you 

can do and what you can’t,
--	 how you can ask for help to get through 

this holiday time.

Facilitator: Rev. Dale Susan Edmonds
To register, please call Marilyn Belleau or 
Rev. Pam Keckler at 847-724-2210. The free 
workshop is offered for both caregivers and 
those who want to help them but don’t 
know how. This event is sponsored by Mari-
lyn Belleau, Advocate Health Care, Parish 
Nurse Ministry and Family Home Health and 
Family Centered Hospice.

Set your clocks 
back one hour 
on November 1
at 2 a.m.

Turn Back Time 

Workcamp 
Stockholder Brunch
Thanks to all who supported our youth who 
participated in Workcamp this past sum-
mer, helping families on a Native American 
Reservation. You are invited to a brunch on 
Sunday, November 1 at noon. The youth 
and chaperones will share stories and pic-
tures as well as thank you personally. Please 
let us know if you plan to attend. 

The youth are selling Christmas trees again 
this year to help fund their retreats, work-
camp, scholarships and confirmation Bibles. 
Green forms are in the office to order your 
tree in time for Thanksgiving weekend. This 
is a great fundraiser, as the youth get to 
keep about 40% of the earnings. So if you’re 
looking for an easy way to find a Christmas 
tree, this is it! Order deadline is October 30. 
For more information contact Rev. Keckler. 

You may think you have everything pre-
pared for the future, but do you really? If 
you are married, do you need health care 
power of attorney? If you have a will, do you 
need a financial power of attorney? Who 
would make a decision for you if you’re 
unable to make them? People are often 
confused by terms and decisions that are 
required. Make sure you and your loved 
ones have the answers to these and other 
questions. Facilitators include Rev. Pam Ke-
ckler, Marilyn Belleau, and Rev. Dale Susan 
Edmonds who have completed training in 
this subject and who will facilitate this time 
together. Join us on Monday, November 16 
at 7:00 p.m. in the Founder’s Room. Bring 
your questions and concerns.

Advance 
Care Planning 101

CROP Walk Committee
This is Dick Johnson’s farewell tour, having 
served 13 years as Committee Chair. This no-
tice is a want ad for a new Glenview - North-
brook CROP Walk  Committee Chairperson. 
Will you consider volunteering for the 
Committee? Will you consider volunteering 
as the Committee Chair? If you are inter-
ested, please contact Bill Peden at (847)724-
3298 for more details. This is an action with 
worldwide benefits. 

Pastoral Care
We offer sympathy to Barbara Eich on the 
death of her husband, Bill. Please keep the 
Eich family in your prayers. 

We offer our sympathy to Sally Thuresson 
on the death of her mother, October 12. 
Please keep the Thuresson family in your 
prayers. 

All Church 
Memorial Service
If you have lost a loved one in 
the past you and your family are 
invited to our annual All Church 
Memorial Service on Sunday after-
noon, November 1 at 3 p.m. in the 
sanctuary. We offer a quiet service 
to remember those who have died, 
by reading their name aloud. Af-
terwards, the Pastoral Care Board 
will host a time of fellowship and 
refreshments in the Narthex. For 
more information see Marilyn Bel-
leau, Parish Nurse. 

November 13th
Take the night off cooking and bring home 
dinner on Friday November 13th.

Sponsored by WA Chapter 11 and catered 
by Goode & Fresh.  Orders can be purchased 
at the fellowship hour on 10/25 and 11/01.  
Deadline for orders is November 6th and 
orders can be turned in at the GCC office.  
Questions?  Please contact Kim Vanderveen 
847-730-3335 or email at chicagodutch@
yahoo.com.

Ho
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The Stewardship Board continues to be 
able to report substantial gains as 331 
pledges are now in for a total of $796,061 
which is up 11.06 % from the same pledges 
made in 2009….. that is $79,219 up from 
2009!!  

With heart-felt gratitude we extend a 
sincere thank you to the following people 
who have responded to the 2010 Steward-
ship Campaign with their generous finan-
cial support for our beloved church and its 

As of October 14, 2009

Jim & Mary-Lou Aagaard
Samuel & Catherine Ach
Karen Aeschlimann
David & Melissa Aki
Thomas & Karen Aldrich
Mary Beth Amoruso
Tom Amos
Willard & Mary Ann Anderson
Anonymous
Carolyn Ashbrook
Pam Asplund
Douglas & Marlene Baddeloo
Seth & Patty Baker
Julie Barker
Stephen & Wendy Ban
Michael & Heidi Barron
Matt & Katie Bauer
Patricia Bell
Maggie Bemm
Eileen Benson
Douglas & Debbie Berg
Gary & Janet Berkenstock
Tim & Stacey Bernard
Lloyd & Kathryn Bettis
Shane Bill
Joe & Pam Binder
Paul & Kim Blake
Greg Bliss
Jack Boehm
Richard & Beverly Boyer
Virginia Boynton
Scott & Beth Brady
Henry & Lois Brandt
Steve and Carolyn Brown
Jennifer Burrowes
Scott & Barbara Buzard
Chris Calandra
Chris Campbell

faith

good works. 

With heart-felt gratitude we extent a 
sincere thank you to the following people 
who have responded to the 2010 Stew-
ardship Campaign with their generous 
financial support for our beloved church 
and its good works. 

2009-2010 Stewardship Board

Diane Carroccia
Larry & Julie Chandler
Jim Chiappetta & Lisa Leger
Diane Christiansen
Rick & Karen Christiansen
Tim & Sally Claffey
Martha Clavin
Chris & Kara Clark
Harvey & Barbara Clements
Winnie Clonts
Tova Craig
Linda Crowder
Toni Cucco
Hans & Silvia Daehn
William & Cindy Dailey
Glenn & Linda Davis
Mike & Amy Davis
Ann Deakyne
Nancy Dehmlow
John & Jane Demler
Paul & Sandie DesJardins
Cliff & Barb Diehl
Michael & Marcia Dillon
Linda Doede
Michael & Amy Eccleston
Greg & Sara Eggleston
Bill & Barbara Eich
Pete & Laura Elzer
John & Cathie Estey
John & Terry Fell
Virginia Fender
John & Juneal Ferguson
Hugh K. Field
Pieter & Nina Fockens
Frances Ford
Scott & Stephanie Ford
Debby Fosdick
Todd & DeAnne Frank
Sandra Frantz

my church
commitment

Scott & Anne Frerichs
Bill & Pat Frey
Dr. Thomas & Jeanette Gallanis
Phil Gartner & Amy Downey
Ralph & Sonja Gilliland
Kelly Golding
Dick & Kate Gottfred
Brian & Gretchen Grad
Barbara Gundrum
Joel & Susie Hall
John & Julie Hansen
Joseph Harrington
George Henthorne
Dan Hicks
Thomas & Sally Hicks
Steve & Laura Hill
Dori Hirsch
Doug Hively
John & Susan Hoffmann
Shannon Hogan
Jayne Hultman
Jane Hund
Jim & Sally Iberg
Steve & Kristine Iida
Donald & Marguerite Iverson
Kathleen Johnson
Marion Johnson
Marvin & Mary Ellen Johnson
Dennis Jorgensen & 
Margaret Ludemann
Aimee Karagiannis
Pamela Keckler
Colin Kelly
Glenn & Cricket Kelly
Susan Kilpatrick
Myong & Jeanne Kim
Bud & Karin Kinzalow
Kevin Kizer & Katherine Hughes
David & Mij Kritzman
Ellen Krueger
Laura Lambert
Jeff & Michelle Langenbach
Michael & Barbara Lauesen
Virginia Lawrence
L. Bates & Marcia Lea
Mark Lefens
Stephen Lindell
Harry & Holly Little
Steve & Barbara Lochen
Mike & Julie Loeber
Edna Lohn
Marjorie Lothian



Scott & Barb Lothian
Jeffrey & Tammy Lundal
Tom & Margaret Lutz
John & Nancy MacDougall
David & Colleen MacKimm
Stella Mah
Elizabeth K. Mason
Joanne Matik
Ellen McCarthy
Tania McCarthy
Bill & Alison McClaren
Michael & Isabel McFaul
Robert McGee
John & Tracy McNamara
Thekla Metz
John Miller
Ruth Milner
George & Mary Jane Misthos
Lynn Mohr
John & Dawn Moller
Douglas & Meredith Morgan
Steve & Denise Morgan
Frank Morley
Ralph Mueller
Bill Muenster
Nancy Mullarkey
Dorinne Murphy
Gordon Murphy
Jeff & Susan Musich
Marshall & June Mussay
Nels & Alice Nelson
Scott & Jennifer Nelson
Jeff & Tracey Noe
Ron & Paula Norene
Dan & Karen O’Brien
Robert & Janet Odeshoo
Fran Oldham
Andy & Kristen Olson
Jason & Karen Ornduff
Harriett Ostlund
Donald & Rachel Owen
Richard & Carolyn Parmelee
Margaret Patchett
Elaine Patterson
Gene & Mary Ann Patterson
Lisa Paul
Bill & Kelly Paulson
James & Carolyn Peters
Donna Peterson
Rich & Pat Peterson
James Planey
Barbara Pollak
Fred & Joyce Pottinger
Murray Pratt
Bob & Roslyn Pulford
Mike & Jennifer Rahaley
Ken & Stacey Rakowski
Robert & Jo Rand
Richard & Mary Reuss
Robert Richter

David & Kathleen Riddell
Pamela Riedy
Stephen & Christine Rivard
Howard & Peggy Roberts
Jeanette Robertson
Christabel Rocap
Marge Romano
Clark & Lynette Ross
Viola Rounsfull
Bill & Jodi Ryan
Bill & Joy Salatich
Jane Sanderson
Scott & Dale Sands
Michael & Joy Sawicki
Patricia Schlichting
Steve & Ellen Scholly
Donald & Christine Scholz
Sally Schreiner
Joseph & Janet Schroeder
Scott & Susan Schroll
Bob & Barbara Schwarting
Peter & Susan Schweke
Frank & Jackie Seter
Theodore & Dorothy Shaw
James & Debby Shellard
Ray & Louise Short
Lynne Shotwell
George & Diane Silca
Leslie Simon
Brad Smith
Scott & Chris Smith
Robert Smith
William Smith
Andy & Beth Anne Solen
Corinne Spaulding
David Spaulding
Ronald & Amalia Spaulding
Fred & Angela Stewart
Joan Streibel
Doug & Sylvia Studt
Jason & Lumi Stutz
Christopher & Cynthia Sultz
Robert & Nina Swanson
Harry & Polly Swift
Quentin & Elinor Swiger
Ken & Karen Tatarelis
Allan & Marilyn Te Ronde
Paul Thomas
Patti Thompson
Tom & Sally Thuresson
Brian & Susan Tidwell
John & Julie Tillman
Tad & Kathy Tomita
David Tosh
Greg & Carol Uhl
Linda Uznys
Jan Valkenaar
Marty & Mollie Vanderkarr
Jeff Wagner & Kristine Voelker
Frances Vogel

As you see, we are experiencing a tre-
mendous response to our Stewardship 
Campaign this year – and regardless of 
the various pathways we travel, as a con-
gregation we all share the common belief 
that the work and ministry of this church 
must go on, and with that common 
belief, we must all affirm our support for 
our church and participate in this single, 
most important fundraising campaign.   
Sharing your financial gift with GCC is 
a commitment we thank you for….let all 
of us unite for growth & renewal. 

Pledged commitments constitute more 
than 85% of Glenview Community 
Church’s operating budget, which is 
established after the Stewardship Pledge 
Campaign is completed October 31, 
2009. For those who have not yet sub-
mitted their pledge we ask that you sup-
port the church in renewal and growth as 
we seek to build for the future.   

Pledge forms can be found in the pews, 
adjacent to the Pledge-o-Meters in the 
Narthex and Transept, and on-line at the 
GCC website or our e-mail blast.    You 
can return your pledges by mail, e-mail 
or place in Dale Wittenberg’s mail box in 
the main office or the Pledge box in the 
Narthex.

Please respond ASAP.   Thank you.
2009-2010 Stewardship Board

MYfaith

church

commitment
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Glenview 
Community Church
1000 Elm Street
Glenview, IL  60025-2897

Phone: (847) 724-2210
Fax:  (847) 724-2213
E-mail: gccucc@gccucc.org

Office Hours
Monday - Friday
8:30 a.m - 4:30 p.m.

Ministerial Staff
Rev. Dr. Howard Roberts, Senior Minister
Rev. Dr. Pamela Keckler, Minister for Spiritual Formation
Rev. Sally Iberg, Minister for Mission and Ministry

Directors:
Marilyn Belleau, RN, Health Ministry
Kathy Lifton, Children’s Ministry
Elizabeth Ciccolini, Youth Ministry
Debby Shellard, Children’s Choirs
Gary Wendt, Organist, Instrumental Music
Andrew Lewis, Adult Choir 

Affiliates:
Marcia Kiraly,  Director, GCC Nursery School
Barbara Thewis, Manager, Resale Shop

At A Glance
Thurs 9:00 am Resale Shop until 5:00 pm, Plymouth Rm
 10-22 1:00 pm Ministers’ Mentors Meeting, Rm 210

6:15 pm Bell Choir, Bell Rm & Sanctuary
7:30 pm Chancel Choir, Sanctuary & Choir Rm

Fri 9:00 am Resale Shop until 1:00 pm, Plymouth Rm
10-23 8:00 pm AA Mtg., Parlor

8:00 pm Al - Anon Meeting, Rm 201

Sat 9:00 am Resale Shop until 1:00 pm, Plymouth Rm 
10-24 9:00 am Men’s Open Gym, Gym

Sun 9:15 am Fellowship Hour, Mayflower Rm
10-25 9:30 am Adult Education, Chapel

9:30 am Confirmation Closing Prayers, Plymouth Rm
9:30 am 7th  Grade Confirmation Class, Assigned Rms 
9:30 am 8th Grade Confirmation Class, Assigned Rms
9:45 am Primary Choir, Rm 201

10:30 am Sunday School Gathering, Rm 201
11:30 am Fellowship Hour, Mayflower Rm
4:00 pm PFY, Youth Rm

Mon 9:30 am Finding My Spirit, Library
10-26 12:00 pm Career Networking, Plymouth Rm
 6:00 pm Pink Angels Rehearsal, Sanctuary
  7:00 pm Walking Angels,  Sanctuary 

7:00 pm Potawatomi District Meeting, Parlor
8:00 pm Tableau Angels Rehearsal, Sanctuary 
9:00 pm Dancing Mary Auditions, Sanctuary

Tues 6:30 pm Operating Committee, Mayflower Rm
10-27 7:00 pm Pilates Class, Rm 201

7:00 pm Executive Board Mtg., Mayflower Rm

Wed 9:00 am Resale Shop until 1:00 pm, Plymouth Rm
10-28 7:00 pm  BSA 156, Mayflower & Gym

8:00 pm Venture Crew, Rm 210

Broadcaster Deadline
Please submit all articles by 9:00 am, Wednesday, one week in advance to publishing via e-mail at tania.mccarthy@gccucc.org


